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February 11, 2013
Members Excused:
A. Alexandrou, J. Amaral, D. Blair, G. Gechter, L. Kensinger, D. Kinnunen, K. Kurtural
Members Absent:
L. Crask, H. Deoghare, C. Egan, D. Freed, A. Jassim, S. Lam, A. Montejano, S. Ogunjemiyo, L. Rios, N. Spiro, P. Waer, J. Wang
A meeting of the Academic Senate was called to order by Chair Williams at 4:10 p.m. in the Library Auditorium, Room 2206.

1.
Approval of the Agenda.  
Senator Henson (English) moved that the Resolution on Ending Cohort Hiring be placed before the Web Policy on the agenda. MSC.
2.
Approval of the Minutes of 2/4/13.
Amendments to the minutes were requested from the floor.

MSC to approve the minutes of 2/4/13 as amended.

3.
Communications and Announcements. 


A.
Drones at Fresno State.
Neil O’Brien (student) distributed a copy of an article published by the Huffington Post on 2/8/13 that referenced an FAA report that Fresno State had applied for a license to fly drones. O’Brien then stated that Campus Police Chief Huerta had stated in a recent presentation that drones might be used on campus within 10 years. O’Brien asked for the Senate’s support re: these concerns.
Senator Kriehn (Electrical & Computer Engineering) stated that he is the Principal Investigator for the unmanned aerial vehicle program at Fresno State that is referenced in the FAA report. The program has been in progress for a few years, operating outside city limits, but because of the technical specifications of the vehicle (e.g., flying above 400 feet) an FAA license is required. Senator Kriehn sought the license to ensure approval was in place as the research proceeds. Senator Kriehn assured the Senate that the drone is not engaging in any prohibited activities or spying on anyone. Prospective uses for the technology include crop dusting, multi-spectral imaging for crop health, etc.
Mr. O’Brien asked if the Police Department is involved in the study. Senator Kriehn answered “no.”
B.
CalState Online Board Meeting.
Senator Benavides (State-wide) announced that there is a CalState Online Board meeting, chaired by President Welty, in Long Beach on February 13, 2013. Senator Benavides will be attending and will brief the Senate.
C.
Information re: Suicide Prevention and Eating Disorders.
Senator Rebecca Raya-Fernandez (University Health & Psychological Services) announced two upcoming events:

1. Information is being made available to faculty to facilitate referral of potentially suicidal students to appropriate mental health providers. Training will be held on February 21, 2013.

2. An Eating Disorders Awareness Day event will be held on February 27, 2013, at the Satellite Student Union.

D. 
Food Services.

Chair Williams announced that University Dining Services still has the $5 Friday specials with a new menu, and the first Friday of the month highlights items from local farms and Fresno State’s farm laboratory.

4.
Installation of New Senator.
Professor Brad Myers (Theatre Arts) was installed as a Senator.
5. 
New Business.

No new business was introduced.

6.
Resolution on Ending Cohort Hiring through the Office of the Provost. Continued Second Reading.
MSC to call the question. The vote was conducted by secret ballot. [Yea=30, Nay=14, Abstain=1]

The Resolution is approved and will be forwarded to President Welty and Provost Covino.

7.
Web Policy. First Reading.

Bruce Whitworth (Director, University Communications) summarized the policy and identified the committees that have reviewed it and provided input.

Senator Miltiades (Social Work Education) asked for clarification of the scope of the policy. Director Whitworth explained that it will apply to all public-facing websites, including instructional websites, under the university domain.

Senator Benavides (State-wide) commended the development of this policy for providing needed consistency and currency to university websites.

Senator Botwin (Psychology) suggested including language under the faculty websites section to clarify that faculty sites may include research.

Senator Fulop (Linguistics) asked if personal content can be included on faculty websites. Director Whitworth stated that faculty pages may only be used for instructional, research, or service-related content.

This item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for Second Reading.

8.
Policy on Dual-Listed and Co-Scheduled Courses. Second Reading.

Dean Brown-Welty (Graduate Studies) summarized revisions made to the policy since the First Reading in the Senate.

Discussion ensued re: the maximum enrollment allowed in dual-listed courses and whether the cap should be based on the graduate enrollment cap. Senator Ram (Political Science) stated that the policy does not leave much room for undergraduate enrollment in these courses given the graduate enrollment limit. Dean Brown-Welty stated that this provision was included to address concerns raised in the Senate that the policy could dilute graduate experiences if courses intended to be graduate seminars were expanded to the size of undergraduate courses.

Senator Fulop stated that if a graduate program has trouble offering enough classes for graduate student needs, the program should reconsider its viability.
Senator Maldonado (Philosophy) stated that an enrollment cap slightly higher than the graduate cap (e.g., 20-25 students) might be sufficient to meet the needs of students in dual-listed courses without diluting the graduate experience.

Senator Clune (History) stated her support of the policy on the condition of a firm enrollment cap set at the maximum for graduate courses.

Senator Henson (English) stated her support of the policy but noted that at least in English the upper-division undergraduate and graduate courses most appropriate for dual-listing are topics courses. Discussion ensued re: the exclusion of topics courses from the policy. Dean Brown-Welty stated that accreditation agencies and WASC generally do not allow dual-listed courses that are not governed by some form of university-level review process (topics courses do not have to undergo such review).
Senator DuPont-Morales (Criminology) stated that another university policy allows undergraduates in their final semester to enroll in graduate seminars. Senator Botwin stated that graduate students are already allowed to take a certain number of upper-division undergraduate courses and topics courses toward the graduate degree.

MSC to call the question.

MSC to approve the Policy on Dual-Listed and Co-Scheduled Courses.

The Senate adjourned at 5:06 pm.

The next scheduled meeting of the Academic Senate will be announced.
An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting.
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